Old Glebe Civic Association Executive Committee Meeting

Meeting Minutes

     2/21/07


The meeting convened at 7:30 PM in the Cherrydale Room at Madison Center.

Attendees:  Ron Cheich, Raym Crow, Krista Bean Dorrian, Burt Bostwick, Rich Samp
Secretary’s Report - Krista Bean Dorrian
· The minutes from the meeting on January 17, 2007 were approved with one minor revision requested by Burt Bostwick regarding the timing of the annual spring membership meeting.

Treasurer's Report – Raym Crow
· Raym distributed a financial report dated February 13, 2007, which reflected the collection of $120 in dues from members whose membership had expired and who had recently renewed.
· Burt Bostwick inquired into Raym’s methods of calculating the “Deferred Dues Income” and the “Available Income”.  Raym confirmed that the distinction was informational only and that none of the funds were restricted in any way.

· Burt Bostwick suggested the possibility of the Association setting up an account with PayPal to allow members to pay their dues online with a credit card.  Burt reported that it doesn’t cost anything to join PayPal, but there is a cost of 2.9% plus $.30 per transaction.  The possibility of increasing the dues amount to cover these additional costs was discussed.

·  A motion to accept the Financial Report dated February 13, 2007 was made and seconded and unanimously passed and the report will be posted on the Association’s website.
NCAC - Burt Bostwick

· There was no NCAC meeting this month and Burt reported that without any current money to spend the role of the NCAC was up in the air. Although immediately after the November election there had been some discussion of the County making $5 million of bond issue surpluses available to civic associations, no final decision has been made. There is currently a backlog of approximately 34 NCAC projects and 80 traffic calming projects that are in limbo.
Civic Federation – Burt Bostwick

· Burt reported that the big issue currently occupying the Civic Federation is the proposed housing development at the First Baptist Church of Clarendon. The Virginia Supreme Court ruled last year that the County Board had violated the zoning rules in approving the development, and the County is now moving to change the zoning laws. There is much concern that the impact of these changes, if approved, could be widespread and that the process is moving too fast without the opportunity for adequate public input.
· Burt reported that the County’s proposed budget would be published February 26, 2007.  There was some discussion of the apparent discrepancy between the assessed values and recent sales prices of several commercial properties, and the impact of that on the relative contribution of residential and commercial properties to County revenues.
Gulf Branch Park Enhancements – Burt Bostwick
· Burt reported that letters requesting donations for the park enhancements had been sent to five neighboring civic associations. The only one he has heard back from so far is Arlingwood, whose President is contacting its members. Burt will follow up with the others. Denise Chavette at the GB Nature Center has also put up a poster at the Center soliciting private donations. 

 President’s Report – Ron Cheich
· Ron stated that a portion of the asphalt curb on Stafford Street was in need of repair.  As the street already has sidewalks on one side it should not be a problem to get the County to repair the curb.  Burt Bostwick mentioned that the County was in the process of reviewing its Master Transportation Plan, and that both the NCAC and the Civic Federation had sent letters to the county urging more flexibility in the application of its requirement that sidewalks be installed on all streets for which curbs, gutters or repaving is requested. 
· Ron asked Rich Samp to present his request for OGCA support of a Grant Proposal concerning historic signage for the Saegmuller School.  Rich distributed a copy of the proposal and explained that the Saegmuller School was the first school in the northern part of the County and was located on the site of the Madison Center. Although there is an old historic marker concerning the school at the corner of Old Glebe and Stafford Streets, it is no longer visible and it is proposed that a new interpretive sign be installed near the voting entrance of the Madison Center. Money is being requested from the “Arlington Committee on Jamestown 2007”, state funds intended to be used to increase awareness of local history.  The Executive Committee unanimously voted to support the grant proposal and Ron Cheich will sign a letter expressing that support.
Other Discussion Items

· There was discussion about the need to update e-mail addresses for as many homeowners in the neighborhood as possible.  Ron Cheich will put an article in the newsletter assuring neighbors that e-mail communications will be restricted to important matters and will ask that people contact Krista Bean Dorrian with their current addresses.

· Burt Bostwick mentioned that he periodically receives e-mails from the County regarding senior activities and that he has been forwarding these on to Ruth Gordon for posting on the OGCA website.

· Ron Cheich relayed a report by Helen Duval of a suspected “casing” incident last Saturday on Tazewell Street.  The need for residents to be vigilant in light of recent burglaries was again discussed.
· Ron Cheich shared a notice of a “Helicopter Forum” to be held at the office of the Metropolitan Washington Council of Governments on March 13, 2007 for residents concerned about noise from government helicopters flying over residential neighborhoods.

· Rich Samp reported that he had heard at a recent Historic Landmark Review Board meeting that the delay in implementing the results of the Fort Ethan Allen survey was due to a lack of volunteers to work on the text for the proposed signage.

· Bill Schwab dropped in and urged that more neighbors get the CERT training.
Next Executive Committee Meeting 

· March 28, 2007
· Cherrydale Room at Madison Center

· 7:30 pm.

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 p.m.
